YKC Report April 2022 for the OLC June meeting.

Please find below the latest information on YKC activities.

January - March 2022

YKC final Obedience competitions held in the YKC ring at Crufts.

Very successful competitions and great support from the judge Sue Garner and all her team.

Sue Garner featured in the YKC magazine "Fetch".

I have asked about the Rebecca Pointer Memorial Trophy, as I understand this wasn't awarded this year. Originally the trophy was donated to the KCJO by Barbara Pointer in memory of her daughter. It was awarded to the KCJO / YKC member who accumulated the most points won in Obedience competitions in a 12-month period. I have enquired if this would be possible to re-instate this award.

<u> April – June 2022</u>

YKC family fun day to be held at the KC building Stoneleigh. The day to include Obedience, Agility, Hoopers, Handling training and team games. Great for beginners wanting to get started in training. The last session will be to try and encourage families to take part with the YKC member.

I was asked to suggest an Obedience trainer for this event which I have done.

<u> July – September 2022</u>

YKC Summer Camp to be held at Rutland Showground 31^{st} July -5^{th} August. Obedience training will be held here. Two trainers will be needed. I have been asked to suggest names for this.

TBC September planning stages of holding a YKC Competitive Training Day to cater for YKC Members wanting to start competing or already competing in a variety of disciplines.

October – December 2022

Planning stages of a YKC Activity weekend to include training and Crufts competitions. 2 Trainers and a judge will be needed. Date and venue to be confirmed.

Planning stages

YKC Obedience Training Days

We have 2 possible training days, 1 in the North East and 1 in the North West, waiting on confirmation on dates etc.

I have asked all reps on the OLC to consider organising a training day in their area, the only response I have had has been from Ray Wakelin and Sheilagh Hyde. Many Thanks to both.

I would like to thank the YKC Dept who have been most helpful with providing me with information and updates.

Debra Lavender